
NEOkla Club Meeting   March 14, 2023 
 
Board members present were Jeff Maize – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Jason Baney – 
Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, James Stowers, Mike Tritt, George Walker, and 
Wes Wood.  The minutes of the January meeting and the treasurer’s report were 
approved. 
 
Autocross Report – Pax Rolfe: The first event of the season was held at the 
fairgrounds.  There were 83 drivers.  The next event will be at Davis Field in Muskogee 
in 2 weeks.  Pax presented a budget request for the 2023 season.  Betty Martin moved 
to approve a budget of $30,000.  Mike Tritt seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Road Racing Report – Neil Cox: The Hallett Super Tour is April 22-23.  We need 
workers. 
 
Rally Cross – Jason Baney: There were 15 drivers at the first event.  The next event is 
April 2. 
 
Several members attended the MIDIV Convention in Missouri.  In addition to seminars 
on the different aspects of competition, some of the topics brought up were the future of 
electric cars in the sport, street survival schools, the possibility of SCCA creating its own 
registration format, and the need to work together, which our region seems to do better 
than many others.  Neil also pointed out that new rules governing drive arounds at the 
tracks during events will end that practice for us. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


